

TLJATIMES

A newsletter for Timothy L. Johnson Academy parents and families. Timothy L. Johnson Academy 4615 Werling Dr., Fort Wayne, In 46806 (260) 441-8727

New Year Blessings!!



We are here to serve you and your family! If you have any questions, please contact the school office at 441-8727.



Breakfast & Lunch

All students attending TLJA will receive free school meals. Timothy L. Johnson Academy has been approved to implement the Community Eligibility Provision for breakfast and lunch. This means that parents will not need to fill out the long meal application.

Dear TLJA Family,

I hope everyone had a restful winter break. Now that students have returned to school, we will be finishing our middle of year assessments. It is an important time to see if your student has made the growth that they need to have from the beginning of the year. Our partnership with you is so crucial to your student's growth as well as for the school's success. Please encourage your child to complete their homework, read 20 minutes a day, get a good nights sleep, and always come to school ready to learn. We then can provide scholars strong academic instruction. This is even more crucial as we are testing. We appreciate all you do!! Thank you for your partnership with us!!

No school on

Monday, Jan. 17th for MLK Day

Always watch the local stations for delays and closings. If the weather does not improve with a delay, then there may be an E-Learning Day for everyone. We try to make decisions as early as possible. Thank you for your patience!!

Important Dates-

Jan. 12th— 2 Hour Delay Day. Scholars will arrive to school 2 hours later than normal.

Be sure to have your scholar dress in the appropriate dress code for their school each day. Coming to school prepared and ready to learn is crucial for success.

Thank you for all you do to support our school!!



Please be sure to read with your child at least 20 minutes every night!!

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the <u>USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form</u>, (AD-3027) found online at: <u>How to File a Complaint</u>, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by:

- 1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;
- 2. fax: (202) 690-7442; or
- 3. email: program.intake@usda.gov.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

Martin Luther King Remembrance

January 14, 2022 at 10:00 a.m.

Each classroom will be doing an activity in remembrance of Dr. Martin Luther King and why we remember him each year in the month of January.

Supershot will also be here with Covid vaccines on this day for scholars and families. (parent permission required)